Board Meeting

Hamilton, Ohio

January 20, 2007

The Ohio Valley Pembroke Welsh Corgi Club board of directors meeting was called to order at 11:00am.

Members present were Lanalee Jorgensen, Bob Saffell, Robin Stewart, Pam Hudson, Teresa Fishback, Kathy Shannon, Neena Van Camp, Lucy Clem, Marilyn Midkiff, and Mike Oehlhof.

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as presented on the website.

Bob Saffell reported that the OVPWCC is getting close to having to file income tax reports, based on income of $20,00 per year, excluding expenses.  The IRS averages 2 to 3 years at a time.  We are ok for now but it is something to be thinking about.  

Neena talked to us about the Louisville ordinance.  It is almost 100 pages and the main items that affect us are any dog/bitch caught running loose will either be spayed or neutered before returning or put down.  Only veterinarians are allowed to crop or dock.  The city of Louisville does not have the funding nor the personnel to follow through on this ordinance at this time.

Teresa talked about the ordinance as it relates to our 2007 Specialty.  She reported that the Holiday Inn expects 75 guest rooms to be rented in order to continue holding our specialty there with comp rooms and rates.  Teresa asked for a unified front with all of us giving the same information.  It was discussed and decided that we will recommend that exhibitors stay at the Holiday Inn but if they are more comfortable staying outside the county, a list of hotels will be given to them.

Bob Saffell moved that OVPWCC donate $100 to the Louisville Kennel Club. Kathy Shannon seconded the motion and the board passed this and presented it to the membership for voting.  It passed.

All reports are included in full, in the general meeting minutes.
Meeting was adjourned at 12:00pm

